Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Valerin Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, February 27, 2019, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.

PLACE: Coconut Creek Community Center, 1100 Lyons Road, Coconut Creek, FL 33063
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No.: 436226-1-52-01, 436341-1-52-01, 436341-1-52-02
Project Description: Copans Road Mobility Improvement Project; Sample Road Bus Queue Jump Project
Project improvements for Copans Road include widening, resurfacing and restriping the roadway to accommodate 5-foot designated bike lanes and two 11-foot through lanes in each direction, installing curb and gutter, and upgrading and modifying pedestrian curb ramps and crosswalks with handrails, guiderails, and detectable warning pads. 
Project improvements for Sample Road include the implementation of bus queue jump operations that allow public transit buses to receive traffic signal priority at intersections ahead of other vehicles. This includes installation of Intelligent Transportation System devices such as bus queue jump lane detectors, electronic signs and other devices to implement queue jump operations. In addition, lighting improvements will be added to 19 intersections along Sample Road. 
Construction for the Copans Road Mobility Improvement Project will begin in March 2019 and is estimated to be completed in summer 2019. The estimated construction cost is $913,300. Construction for the Sample Road Bus Queue Jump Project will begin in March 2019 and is estimated to be completed in fall 2019. The estimated construction cost is $1.9 million.
During the informal open house, attendees will have the opportunity to review roadway improvements, construction plans and traffic control plans. FDOT staff and consultant staff members will be available to discuss the project and answer questions.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Tiffani Wilshire, Community Outreach Specialist, at (954)940-7585 or by email at tiffani@valerin-group.com.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mackendy Philippi, FDOT Project Administrator, at (954)958-7693 or by email at Mackendy.Philippi@dot.state.fl.us or Tapesh Sookram, FDOT Project Administrator, at (954)320-9304 or Tapesh.Sookram@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Tiffani Wilshire, Community Outreach Specialist, at (954)940-7585 or by email at tiffani@valerin-group.com.
